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1. INT. APARTMENT/LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

IVAN (20ish) is laying on the sofa playing FIFA.

VIDEOGAME SOUND PLAY ON THE BACKGROUND

Some old paintings are hanging on the wall and two empty 
bottles of beer and two coca-cola bottles are on the side of 
the sofa, the room is filled with a gray mosaic paper wall 
with red old curtains on the windows giving it all a soviet 
look. His younger brother ADRIAN (9ish) enters the apartment 
and throws his school bag in the corner of the room.

ADIAN
It's my time to play!

Ivan doesn't respond not taking his eyes from the Television. 
Adrian then decides to take the controller from Ivan's hand. 
But Ivan quickly takes a good hold on the controller and 
pushes Adrian away. Ivan then picks a cigarette from his 
pocket, puts it in his mouth, stands, and casually walks by 
his brother in the direction of the apartment's door with the 
controller.

ADRIAN IS CALLING HIS FATHER ANGRY ONB THE BACKGROUND.

With a cigarette still on his mouth, before even reaching the 
door handle, Ivan suddenly receives a slap from his FATHER 
(40ish) that makes him drop the cigarette.

FATHER
You fucking loser!

Ivan, not even looking or reacting to his Father leaves the 
apartment. He then picks a new cigarette and puts it in his 
mouth. He looks at his phone while walking.

2. EXT. PARK - CONTINUOUS

We follow Ivan through the sidewalk until he meets with his 
two FRIENDS (Both are also 20ish) one of them is sitting on 
the front side of a car the other is casually standing next 
to him.

CAR MUSIC IS PLAYING ON THE BACKGROUND.

Ivan shakes hands with them and sits on the sidewalk, finally 
lighting his cigarette. He hears them talk in the background 
without giving any reactions.
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FRIEND 1
Did you talk with her already?

FRIEND 2
I knew she liked Gustav, she always 
asked about him to me.

Ivan doesn't respond. Suddenly Adrian arrives there.

ADRIAN
Dad said you should go back home!

Ivan doesn't react and blows smoke in the air. Adrian then 
mimicking his father, slaps the cigarette out of Ivan's 
mouth. Ivan almost immediately gets up and punches his 
brother in the face.

FRIND 1
We'll see you later at Pedro's house.

Ivan nods and leaves them and his brother behind.

Adrian is on the ground hiding his tears while having a 
bleeding nose. The friends still having fun with him, 
offering him a beer. He angrily refuses and slowly gets up 
but then gives up and sits down hiding his face. He cleans 
the blood on his nose and finally gets up. He then walks back 
home.

3. INT. APARTMENT/ENTRANCE. CONTINOUS

He quietly enters the apartment walking straight to the 
terrace where he finds in the mess a way to build himself up, 
picking a stick and other pans to protect himself for the 
upcoming fight against his brother.

IN THE BACKGROUND WE HEAR SOMETHING HAPPENING IN IVAN'S ROOM.

4. INT. APARTMENT/LIVING ROOM. CONTINOUS

Adrian quietly walks in the direction of Ivan's room while at 
the same time his father leaves Ivan's room and on the way to 
his sofa playfully touches Adrian's head. Adrian then enters 
his brother's room.

5. INT. APARTMENT/IVANS ROOM. CONTINUOUS

Ivan's room has some soccer posters on the wall, clothes 
everywhere, and some weights for exercise on the corner. 
Adrian first doesn't find his brother. But then notices that 
he is sitting with his back to him on the corner of the bed
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looking down. He then prepares for his first strike hitting 
as hard as he can with the stick in the back of Ivan's back, 
then backs up expecting a contra attack. Ivan doesn't react. 
Adrian then tries again harder but this time his brother just 
looks back and throws the controller of the Game at Adrian. 
Adrian then sees that his face is also bleeding with a much 
bigger bruise. Adrian then quietly picks the TV controller, 
gets closer to his brother, and sits next to him. They both 
have a bleeding mouth. A silent moment is shared. Ashamed 
Ivan avoids saying anything. Adrian puts the controller next 
to Ivan.


